
 

 
  

                        PRAYER LETTER – March 2025 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
 

“Gracious is the LORD, and righteous; yea, our God is merciful.” (Psalm 116:5)  That is so 

true and we praise Him for His mercies that are new every morning!  Thank you so much for 

your prayers and financial support. One day, in the future, we will rejoice together as we see how 

our Lord has used every detail of our obedience to Him to bring lost souls out of darkness.   
 

PLANTING  SEEDS IN YOUNG HEARTS – Don’t ever underestimate the importance of 

investing in children. Every Sunday School lesson, from God’s Word, will eventually have an 

eternal impact upon the lives of its recipients. This truth is emphasized in the following message 

that we recently received. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am so thankful that the Lord allowed us, along with the members of our supporting churches 

and prayer warriors, to have the opportunity to make an eternal investment in the lives of people 

like João!  “O magnify the LORD with me, and let us exalt his name together.” (Psalm 34:3) 

 

THE HOTTEST PLACE IN COLOMBIA – A few weeks 

ago, I traveled to Valledupar, Colombia to visit our 

missionaries, Michael and Martha Hart.  Valledupar is located to 

the south of a mountain range called the Sierra Nevada de Santa 

Marta.  It has a population of about 500,000 people and 

according to the Colombian Meteorological Institute, it is the 

hottest place in the country. If you would like to see a five-

minute video of my trip to Valledupar, then click on to the 

following link:  https://youtu.be/HNJO3OP535s    

 

BRUCE AND LYNN BERRY 
FIELD DIRECTOR FOR SPANISH-SPEAKING  

SOUTH AMERICA 

Hi Pastor Bruce! 
     I don't know If you remember me.  I'm João and we met each other in 

Barcelos, Amazonas when I was just a kid. I am sending this message to 

say, “Thank You!”  The church in Barcelos was so important to me!  With 

gratitude in my heart, I remember our guitar lessons and the first songs that 

I was able to play.  I also remember the delicious cookies that Dona Lynn 

made for us. I learned many important things in her Sunday School class. 

     During all these years I have tried to walk with Jesus; sometimes close 

and sometimes far away.  In 2023, my girlfriend and I (now my wife), got 

right with God and we are now walking with Jesus.  We are living in 

Joinville, in the state of Santa Catarina, and daily experiencing the 

goodness and mercy of God. Thanks to both of you, for sharing God’s 

Word with me!   

     God bless you! 

     João 

JOÃO 

In Christ,           Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church - 109 Oak Street – Hampton, Ga. 

Bruce Berry       email: bruceberry@mwbm.org  
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